
         Scott County Board of Supervisors  
         March 30, 2021 8:00 a.m.  

 
The Board of Supervisors met as a committee of the whole and pursuant to 

adjournment with Kinzer, Knobbe, Maxwell and Beck present. Due to social distancing 
concerns relating to COVID19, Supervisors and staff participated electronically. 
Supervisor Croken joined the meeting at 8:05 a.m. 

Angela Kersten, County Engineer, reviewed an intersection improvement project 
funding agreement between Scott County and the Iowa Department of Transportation 
(Iowa DOT) for intersection improvement projects at U.S. Highway 61 and 110th 
Avenue, 140th Street Place and 110th Avenue, 112th Avenue/Oak Street and U.S. 
Highway 61, and the median area on U.S. Highway 61 at 112th Avenue. 

Mary Thee, Human Resources Director, reviewed the hiring of Robert Martinez 
for the position of Corrections Food Service Officer in the Sheriff’s Office at the entry 
level rate. 

Mahesh Sharma, County Administrator, reviewed a tax suspension request. 

Ray Weiser, GIS Manager, reviewed the annual maintenance renewal for GIS 
software suite with Environmental Systems Research Institute (ESRI). 

Mahesh Sharma reviewed the appointment of the Planning & Development 
Director to the Greater Davenport Redevelopment Corporation (GDRC) and to the Quad 
Cities Housing Council. 

Chairman Beck requested staff to contact the GDRC to attend and present an update to 
the Board of Supervisors during a future meeting. 

 Supervisor Croken asked to add a resolution to the next Board meeting agenda 
calling upon the Governor to reinstate the mandatory mask mandate until such time as 
the COVID19 positivity rate is reduce from the current ten percent.  

Moved by Croken, seconded by Kinzer at 8:30 a.m. a motion to adjourn. Roll 
Call: All Ayes. 

 
 

______________________________  
                                                          Ken Beck, Chair of the Board 

                                                                  Scott County Board of Supervisors 
 

________________________ 
ATTEST:  Roxanna Moritz 
                 Scott County Auditor 
 
A video recording of the meeting is available on the Scott County website at: 
https://www.scottcountyiowa.gov/board/board-meetings. 


